Notice of Bid/Request for Proposal

REGIONAL PLANNING COUNCILS
Apalachee Regional Planning Council
RFQ Wakulla County Community Transportation Coordinator

Request for Proposals

For the Community Transportation Coordinator
Under the Transportation Disadvantaged Program
In the Service Area of Wakulla County, Florida
The Apalachee Regional Planning Council is accepting proposals from qualified entities to serve as the Community Transportation Coordinator (CTC) for Wakulla County, Florida. The selected entity will be recommended to the Florida Commission for the Transportation Disadvantaged (CTD). If approved by the CTD, the selected contractor will coordinate the administration and operation of the Wakulla County Transportation Disadvantaged system, as authorized by Chapter 427, Florida Statutes, and more fully described in Rule 41-2, Florida Administrative Code, beginning July 1, 2021.
The Community Transportation Coordinator is defined by Chapter 427, Florida Statutes as a transportation entity recommended by the appropriate designated official planning agency to ensure that coordinated transportation services are provided to the transportation disadvantaged population in a designated service area.  The Community Transportation Coordinator has full responsibility for the delivery of transportation services for the transportation disadvantaged as outlined in Section 427.015(2), Florida Statutes.
The complete Request for Proposals will be available April 21, 2021 at www.arpc.org. It may also be obtained by contacting Kwentin Eastberg, AICP, Planning Manager at keastberg@arpc.org or (850)488-6211 ext. 105. Experience with eligibility-based transportation services is required.
A mandatory pre-proposal conference will be held May 5, 2021, 1:00 p.m., Eastern Time, to answer questions about the Request for Proposals. Agencies or entities that are not represented at the pre-proposal conference may not submit a proposal. The pre-proposal conference will be conducted in person at ARPC’s office located at 2507 Callaway Road, Suite 200, Tallahassee, FL. 32303. Masks will be required, and public health mandates will be followed.
Only those qualified entities that responded to the initial RFQ are eligible to apply to this RFP. Those entities should submit one (1) original and three (3) copies of their Proposal in a sealed envelope to the Apalachee Regional Planning Council, 2507 Callaway Road, Suite 200, Tallahassee, Florida 32303 by 5:00 p.m. Eastern Time on Wednesday, May 12, 2021. The envelope must be marked, “PROPOSAL FOR WAKULLA COUNTY CTC.” Faxed and emailed responses WILL NOT be accepted. Responses received after the deadline will not be considered and any entities will be notified.

Questions should be addressed to: Mr. Kwentin Eastberg, AICP, Planning Manager, Apalachee Regional Planning Council, at the address listed above. The Apalachee Regional Planning Council reserves the right to accept or reject any and all responses in the best interest of the service area and the State.
